Public Testimony and/or agency comments received by the Planning Department at least 24 hours prior
to the August 8, 2023, Planning Commission Meeting regarding the following item:

F.2.c.

CLASS IV ZONING PERMIT (Z-1V-2023-12) and USE PERMIT (U-2023-9) to construct a new
gymnasium on the Waimea High School campus in Waimea Town, and VARIANCE PERMIT (V-
2023-3) to deviate from the height requirement within the Residential zoning district, situated
approximately 550 feet mauka of the Ola Road/Kaumuali‘i Highway intersection, further
identified as 9707 Tsuchiya Road, Tax Map Keys: 1-6-010:004 and 1-6-009:023, and containing a
total area of 11.11 acres = STATE OF HAWAII, DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION. [Director’s Report
Received July 25, 2023].



From: Olaf Hoeckmann-Percival <hoeckmann@hawaiiantel.net>
Sent: Thursday, July 27, 2023 10:38 AM

To: Planning Department; Tkim

Subject: August 8th Agenda Testimony

Attachments: Letter to Planning Commission from Olaf Hoeckmann.doc

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the County of Kauai. Do not click links or open attachments even if the sender is known
to you unless it is something you were expecting.

Rev. Dr. Olaf Hoeckmann-Percival
Waimea United Church of Christ
9675 Tsuchiya Road

Waimea, HI, 96796-0457

27th of July, 2023

To: Commissioners of the County of Kauai Planning Department

Re: August 8th, Agenda Item #3 (Class IV Zoning Permit and Use Permit TMK 1-6-009-023 & 1-6-010-
004) Waimea High School Gymnasium.

Dear Commissioners,

Please accept my written testimony as I am currently out of the country. Let me list concerns and
objections to the proposed Gymnasium.

1) The proposed gym will seat upwards of 800 persons, yet the parking provision is for merely 40 or so
vehicles. If another event is hosted at the present gym concurrently, then we will have gridlock. Currently
the church parking is the only open area when overflow parking is being sought at the school. This has
already been a problem for the church at times of graduation or major sporting events. In fact, there have
been Sundays when we have not been able to park our own congregants because of sporting events. The
noise from these events has also been disruptive. A county ordinance exists that states sporting events
are not to interrupt worship at the historic Stone Church in Waimea, but few heed the law already.




2) No thought has been given to pedestrian access to the gym from Tsuchiya road, which is a narrow one-
way lane without sidewalks. Already roughly 200 children every school day will be walking in the traffic
lane to access the shortcut hillside path to downtown Waimea. The plan MUST include sidewalks on
Tsuchiya and Makeke Roads for the safety of our children.

3) Tsuchiya Road itself has been blocked at times by folks parking along the side of the narrow lane,
making it impossible for emergency vehicles to access the school. This problem is also to be noted on Ola
Road, where houses' driveways have been blocked during such events. Tsuchiya Road needs to be
widened and parking prohibited along it--as well as having pedestrian walkways on both sides.

4) 1 am personally not in favor of removing the trees that are currently on the building sites. They are
historically significant and provide a lovely environment for the community.

5) I believe the current gym could be brought up to code rather easily and at a fraction of the cost of
building new. What does Waimea need with four gyms (The old green gym on Ola Road, the current gym,
the new gym at the Middle School, and the proposed new gym at the high school)? Why not pay the
teachers with the money? Or even provide low cost housing for the teachers so that they could stay on-
island? Invest in education, and we will see a real return on our money.

Thank you for hearing my concerns. I will close by stating that a new gym is nice, but we have other
needs that should be prioritized including the safety of the children, their education, and maintaining a
livable environment for our community.

Blessings and peace,

Rev. Dr. Olaf Hoeckmann-Percival

(Please acknowledge receipt of this letter)




Rev. Dr. Olaf Hoeckmann-Percival
Waimea United Church of Christ
9675 Tsuchiya Road

Waimea, HI, 96796-0457

27th of July, 2023
To: Commissioners of the County of Kauai Planning Department

Re: August 8th, Agenda Item #3 (Class IV Zoning Permit and Use Permit TMK 1-6-009-
023 & 1-6-010-004) Waimea High School Gymnasium.

Dear Commissioners,

Please accept my written testimony as I am currently out of the country. Let me list
concerns and objections to the proposed Gymnasium.

1) The proposed gym will seat upwards of 800 persons, yet the parking provision is for
merely 40 or so vehicles. If another event is hosted at the present gym concurrently, then
we will have gridlock. Currently the church parking is the only open area when overflow
parking is being sought at the school. This has already been a problem for the church at
times of graduation or major sporting events. In fact, there have been Sundays when we
have not been able to park our own congregants because of sporting events. The noise
from these events has also been disruptive. A county ordinance exists that states sporting
events are not to interrupt worship at the historic Stone Church in Waimea, but few heed
the law already. '

2) No thought has been given to pedestrian access to the gym from Tsuchiya road, which
is a narrow one-way lane without sidewalks. Already roughly 200 children every school
day will be walking in the traffic lane to access the shortcut hillside path to downtown
Waimea. The plan MUST include sidewalks on Tsuchiya and Makeke Roads for the
safety of our children.

3) Tsuchiya Road itself has been blocked at times by folks parking along the side of the
narrow lane, making it impossible for emergency vehicles to access the school. This
problem is also to be noted on Ola Road, where houses' driveways have been blocked
during such events. Tsuchiya Road needs to be widened and parking prohibited along it--
as well as having pedestrian walkways on both sides.

4) I am personally not in favor of removing the trees that are currently on the building
sites. They are historically significant and provide a lovely environment for the
community.

5) I believe the current gym could be brought up to code rather easily and at a fraction of
the cost of building new. What does Waimea need with four gyms (The old green gym on




Ola Road, the current gym, the new gym at the Middle School, and the proposed new
gym at the high school)? Why not pay the teachers with the money? Or even provide low
cost housing for the teachers so that they could stay on-island? Invest in education, and
we will see a real return on our money.

Thank you for hearing my concerns. I will close by stating that a new gym is nice, but we

have other needs that should be prioritized including the safety of the children, their
education, and maintaining a livable environment for our community.

Blessings and peace,
Rev. Dr. Olaf Hoeckmann-Percival

(Please acknowledge receipt of this letter)




From: Taeyong Kim <environcom1@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, August 4, 2023 3:07 PM

To: Planning Department

Subject: Testimony for Planning Commission Hearing, Waimea High School Gym

Attachments: Westside Basketball Club.pdf; WHS LetterofSupport.Gym.24.pdf; Kiakahi VBA.pdf; Kauai
Economic Development Board.pdf; Waimea HS_Principal Mahina Anguay.pdf; Aysha
Tenouri.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the County of Kauai. Do not click links or open attachments even if the
sender is known to you unless it is something you were expecting.

Dear Planning Commission,
Attached are six letters of support for the proposed gymnasium project which will be heard at the August 8, 2023

Planning Commission Meeting. This project is listed as Item 3 on the agenda as CLASS IV ZONING PERMIT (Z-1V-2023-12),
USE PERMIT (U-2023-9) and VARIANCE PERMIT V-2023-3. '

If you have any questions, please contact me via email or phone.
Mahalo,
Taeyong Kim

Environmental Communications, Inc.
tkim@environcom.com
'

|

(808) 528-4661




AUA1 Economic DEVELOPMENT BOARD INC

X, PO. Box 3921 » Lihure, HI 96766  Phone: (808) 245-6692 + Fax: (808) 246-1089 » www.kedb.com

July 27, 2023
Aloha, Principal Anguay,

I'am writing this letter to express my wholehearted support for the construction of a new
gymnasium facllity at Waimea High School. As a member of the community and a very active
business partner, | firmly believe that an upgraded gymnasium is a crucial addition to the
school’s infrastructure and will bring numerous benefits to our students, staff, and the overall.
education environment.

The current gymnasium, while functional, has become inadequate in meeting the demands of
our growing student population and diverse athletic programs. The lack of sufficient space and
modern amenities limits the opportunities for physical education, sports, activities, and
extracurricular events, hindering our students’ holistic development.

A new gymnasium would provide ample space to accommodate various sports and physical
activities, enhancing the overall educational experience for students. Additionally, it would
create opportunities for more diverse and inclusive athletic programs, encouraging students to
engage in healthy and active lifestyles.

The positive impact of a new gymnasium would extend beyond the school premises. It will
attract more community members to attend sporting events and other school functions,
promoting a stronger bond between school and community.

In conclusion, | strongly support the construction of a new gymnasium at Waimea High School.
Such an investment would not only improve the educational experience for our students but

also contribute to a healthier, more vibrant school community.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Executive Director




August 2, 2023

County of Kauai
Planning Department
Lihue, Hawaii 96766

Aloha Members of the Planning Department

It is with excitement and enthusiasm that I compose this letter of support for the construction of
the new gym for the students, faculty, and community of Waimea High School. As an alumnus
of Waimea High School, Class of 1971, I believe the stakeholders of the Westside community
have waited patiently (74 years) and are ready for this day, our dream of an updated, multi-
faceted gymnasium.

First and foremost, the new gymnasium will be a hub that will afford people of all generations
the opportunity to watch their children, grandchildren, and great grandchildren participate in
sporting and cheer events. They will not just be spectators in a modern gym; morcover, a new
sense of pride and history will begin to unfold. This new facility will offer equal opportunity for
girls (Title IX) to practice their cheer and a wrestling room as well.

Secondly, the new gymnasium will be an evacuation center for the Westside community.
Although the current gym has provided us with years of service and use, the new gym will be
designed and constructed with this in mind. This will bring about peace of mind and a sense of
safety knowing that there is a facility in your backyard where patrons can seek shelter and safety.
This gym will create a safe venue for all.

Third, as with all high schools, there are many rich legacies born out of tradition. Waimea High
School has a reputation for great teams, players, and coaches. In my day, coaches like Richard
Doi, Melvin Tsuchiya, Ed Bales, Basilio Fuertes, Stanley Dela Cruz, and Tommy Rita were
hailed as premiere coaches who developed boys. When you align lifestyle and legacy, this new
gym will be the epicenter for the Westside community. We embrace sports to the fullest!

The aforementioned is a summative accounting for the support of a new gymnasium for Waimea
High School and the Westside community. Thank you for considering my support for this new
gym and please allow for ample parking in the design. This new gym will bring in a lot of
spectators, young and old.

With Gratitude and Appreciation,

Russ Hasegawa
Waimea Alumni and Friends Foundation



WESTSIDE BALL CLUB

Date: July 30, 2023

To Whom It May Concern,

This letter is written in support of Waimea High School's new gymansium. The Clem Gomes
Gym has been a fixture at Waimea High School for over seventy years. It has provided our
community with a lifetime of memories for many generations of families on the west side of Kauai.

It has supported Westside Basketball Club, the last seventeen years and provided our club with
opportunities to promote basketball to the youth of our community.

Waimea High School’s new gymnasium will bring renewed pride within our community and a
new chapter of memories for future generations. The new gymnasium will be in line with all the
recent public and private high school gyms built throughout the state. The new gymnasium will free
up Clem Gomes Gym exclusively for sporting events, community events and activities. Our club’s
players, parents and supporters will not need to drive to Kalaheo, Lihue, Kapaa, and Kilauea to
participate in leagues, tournaments, and clinics. The new gymnasium will bring numerous
opportunities for community organizations such as Westside Basketball Club. Having another venue
to organize leagues, tournaments and clinics will bring people to the west side and support our many
local businesses in the community. Finally, the new gymnasium will be the future home of all of our
youth athletes who are looking forward to representing Waimea High School.

Mahalo,

Dino Pabre
Westside Basketball Club
Director/Head Coach

westsidebasketball0 7 @gmail.com
(808)286-2064




KEITH T. HAYASHI
Superintendent

JOSH GREEN, M.D.
Governor

N

STATE OF HAWAH
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
WAIMEA HIGH SCHOOL
9770 TSUCHIYA ROAD
PO BOX 339
WAIMEA, HAWAII 96796
PHONE: (808) 338-6800 FAX: (808) 338-6807

July 28, 2023
Aloha Kauai Planning Department,
| write this letter in support of the new proposed gymnasium at Waimea High School.

This project will allow Waimea High School to have an upgraded facility that has far reaching
benefits for our students, our families and West Kauai community. Besides the obvious
benefits of having a new facility to replace our 80 year old current gym, | feel a new gym
increases enthusiasm in physical fitness and athletics, keeping students engaged in their
personal wellness while also building school pride. With new weight training equipment, a new
gym can spark a love for working out and help to keep our students strong and resilient which
are valuable personal characteristics for young adults.

The proposed gym also has dedicated space for a wrestling and cheer room which we
currently do not have. These two sports have always split space with other teams in our
current gym and athletes have to drag their (very expensive) mats across campus to open
classroom spaces after school.

| feel that the architects have done an excellent job of maximizing space and resources in this
project, from physically fitting the gym on our front lawn to brainstorming parking solutions with
the school and County of Kauai. | appreciate how they incorporated the design of the new
gym into the overall look and feel of our existing classroom buildings and | especially
appreciate how they were able to save the stage and front lawn area so we can continue to
have student and community activities there.

| hope you will consider allowing this project to proceed as | feel it will greatly benefit not only
my students but our entire community.

Sincerely,

Al

Mahina Anguay
Principal, Waimea High School

Continuous Notice of Non-Discrimination, The Hawaii State Department of Education (HIDOE) and its schools do not discriminate on the basis of
race, sex, age, color, national origin, religion, or disability in its programs and activities. Please direct inquiries regarding HIDOE nondiscrimination
policies as follows: ADA/Section 504 Inquiries, Krysti Sukita, ADA/504 Specialist, Title VI, Title IX and other inquiries, Anne Marie Puglisi, Director,
address both to Hawaii Civil Right Complicance Office, Hawaii State Department of Education, P.0. Box 2360, Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 (808)
586-3322 or relay, crco@notes.k12.hi.us.




’) Kristi Sumida <kristi@designpartnersinc.com>

Fwd: Community gyms needed!
1 message

Mahina Anguay <mahina.anguay@k12.hi.us> Wed, Aug 2, 2023 at 6:17 AM
To: Kristi Sumida <kristi@designpartnersinc.com>

Another letter...

Mahina Anguay

Principal, Waimea High School
PO Box 339

Waimea, HI . 96796
808-338-6800

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail message, including attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipients and may
contain confidential and/or privileged information. Any review, use, disclosure or distribution by unintended recipients is
prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient(s), please contact the sender by e-mail and destroy all copies of the original
message.

The Hawaii State Department of Education (Department) and its schools do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national
origin, ancestry, sex, gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, age, disability, and religion in its programs and
activities. Please direct inquiries regarding Department nondiscrimination policies as follows: Civil Rights Compliance Branch,
Hawaii State Department of Education, P.O. Box 2360, Honolulu, Hawaii 96804, (808) 586-3322 or relay, CRCB@k12.hi.us;
Beth Schimmelfennig, Director; Rhonda Wong, Compliance; Aaron Oandasan, Title VI; Toby Yamashiro, Title VII; Nicole Isa-
lijima, Title IX; Krysti Sukita, ADA/504

Forwarded message
From: Aysha Tenouri <atenouri@ymail.com>

Date: Wed, Aug 2, 2023 at 2:53 AM

Subject: Community gyms needed!

To: <parks@kauai.gov>, <mahina.anguay@k12.hi.us>, <hoeckmann@hawaiiantel.net>, <hooikaikavbc@yahoo.com>

Aloha,

| am writing you to express the importance of the WHS gym to be built! Our keiki need community areas
to host sports teams and recreational activities. With the already limited number of resources for the
community it is very important not only to build new spaces, but to also have the existing gyms remain
open and to be available to our community. | appreciate your time and commitment to our youth! Please
help us continue to provide the environment and opportunities for our keiki to grow physically and
socially.

Best Regards,
Aysha Tenouri
813-750-5575

This email was scanned by the Cisco lronPort Email Security System contracted by the Hawaii Dept of Education. If you receive
suspicious/phish email, forward a copy to phishing-report@k12.hi.us. This helps us monitor suspicious/phish email getting

This is a staff email account managed by Hawaii Department Of Education School District. This email and any files



transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are
addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender.



’) Kristi Sumida <kristi@designpartnersinc.com>

Fwd: Support letter for the WHS new Gymnsium

1 message

Mahina Anguay <mahina.anguay@k12.hi.us> Wed, Jul 19, 2023 at 9:10 AM
To: Kristi Sumida <kristi@designpartnersinc.com>

Letter #1

Mahina Anguay

Principal, Waimea High School
PO Box 339

Waimea, Hi . 96796
808-338-6800

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail message, including attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipients and may
contain confidential and/or privileged information. Any review, use, disclosure or distribution by unintended recipients is
prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient(s), please contact the sender by e-mail and destroy all copies of the original
message.

The Hawaii State Department of Education (Department) and its schools do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national
origin, ancestry, sex, gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, age, disability, and religion in its programs and
activities. Please direct inquiries regarding Department nondiscrimination policies as follows: Civil Rights Compliance Branch,
Hawaii State Department of Education, P.O. Box 2360, Honolulu, Hawaii 96804, (808) 586-3322 or relay, CRCB@Kk12.hi.us;
Beth Schimmelfennig, Director; Rhonda Wong, Compliance; Aaron Oandasan, Title VI; Toby Yamashiro, Title VII; Nicole Isa-
lijima, Title IX; Krysti Sukita, ADA/504

Forwarded message
From: GINNY HORI <automailer@educationalnetworks.net>
Date: Wed, Jul 19, 2023 at 9:08 AM

Subject: Support letter for the WHS new Gymnsium

To: <mahina.anguay@k12.hi.us>

Below message is sent via an online form at
www.waimeahigh.org
Sender's Name : GINNY HORI

Sender's Email : horig001@hawaii.rr.com

The sender's identity is not verified.
Please be aware of scams.
Learn More About Staying Safe With Emails.

Subject : Support letter for the WHS new Gymnsium
Dear To Whom It May Concern,

The Waimea High School Girls Volleyball would benefit in the building of the new gym in many ways. It not only provides a gym
with a safe area to practice and build their emotional, physical, and intellectual attributes to become better citizens in the future.
The players as well as their parents will have a greater self -esteem and to be proud to be part of the Waimea Big Blue
community.

The Kiakahi VBA will also benefit of the new gymnasium because it would provide a avenue to have a practice facility and have
a building to have their tournaments to experience the challenge of playing other teams in the community and throughout the




State of Hawaii. The players as well as their parents will enjoy the new gym for the rest of their lives and their children.

1 highly support the building of the new gym at Waimea High School. It is a positive way to build the pride of our students to
want to participate in various sports and events that will have a long- term benefits to the community.

Sincerely Yours,

Ginny K. Hori
Waimea High School Girls Varsity Coach
Kiakahi VBA Board Member

Ainsley H. Hori
Waimea High School Girls Assistant Coach
Kiakahi VBA Board Member

This email was scanned by the Cisco IronPort Email Security System contracted by the Hawaii Dept of Education. If you receive
suspicious/phish email, forward a copy to phishing-report@k12.hi.us. This helps us monitor suspicious/phish email getting
thru. You will not receive a response, but rest assured the information received will help to build additional protection.

This is a staff email account managed by Hawaii Department Of Education School District. This email and any files
transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are
addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender.
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